

KANKAKEE COMMUNITY COLLEGE District 520

August 20, 2024

A meeting of the Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency of Kankakee Community College, District 520, was called to order by Dr. Michael Boyd at 5:00 pm in the Board Room (L241) of the Riverfront campus. Those physically in attendance were:

Dr. Michael Boyd, President

Mrs. Catherine Boicken, Chair

Mr. William Orr, Vice Chair

Mr. Michael Proctor, Secretary

Dr. Kay Green

Mr. Brad Hove

Mr. Patrick Martin

Mr. Todd Widholm

Mr. Robert Rogers, Student Trustee

Ms. Claire Chaplinski, Attorney

Administrative Staff

Dr. Boyd called the meeting to order and roll call was taken. Dr. Boyd welcomed guest and committee member Dr. Kay Green.

Discussion re: Increased Accountability and Efficiency

Dr. Boyd presented the final report of the Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency (Committee). It included analysis of the following five areas:

- 1) Kankakee Community College's (College) Mission, Vision, Values, and Philosophy statements;
- 2) Enrollment at the College's Manufacturing and Industrial Center, North Extension Center, and South Extension Center;
- 3) Kan-I-Help website;
- 4) Programming at the Kankakee Area Career Center; and
- 5) The College's grant funded programs, including Adult Education, TRIO, and Workforce Innovation and Opportunities Act grants.

The Committee concluded that no inefficiencies were realized at the time of the final report.

Survey of Residents in Attendance

Dr. Boyd asked the residents in attendance if they had input on the matters discussed. No input was received.

Public Comment

There was no public comment.

Motion was made by Mr. Hove and seconded by Mr. Martin that, having met its requirements per Public Act 102-1088, the Kankakee Community College Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency be concluded, and its final report be sent to the six county boards in Kankakee Community College District 520 - Kankakee, Iroquois, Ford, Grundy, Livingston and Will. On roll call, the vote was:

AYES: Boyd, Boicken, Green, Hove, Kick, Martin, Orr, Proctor, Widholm Motion Carried

Dr. Boyd thanked Dr. Kay Green and Mrs. Nicole Smolkovich for serving on the Committee.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Committee, motion to adjourn the Committee meeting at 5:07 pm was made by Mr. Orr and seconded by Mr. Proctor. On roll call, the vote was:

AYES: Boyd, Boicken, Green, Hove, Kick, Martin, Orr, Proctor, Widholm Motion Carried

Reside & Boilen

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Slager, Recording Secretary

Approved:

Chair

Carretory